Executive Committee

May 8, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN
Members Present:
Jim Abraham, Deb Barnes, Bill FitzSimmons, and Tim Wenzel
Staff Present:


Diane Halvorson
I. Program Year 2013 Local Unified Plan
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a draft of the Program Year 2013 Local Unified Plan for South Central.  The Committee reviewed additions to the Labor Market Profile, industry analysis, key industries and demand occupations.  There were some questions that will be referred to Brent Pearson on Labor Market data.  Service delivery strategies for Program 2013 were reviewed.  It was noted that we are serving minorities at or above their incidence in the population and that their program results mirror overall results.  Diane indicated we will be focusing on our services to older workers as they are the population that continues to struggle after the recession.   Small wording changes were made to the South Central WorkForce Council Framework for Workforce Development.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Tim Wenzel to recommend the Program Year 2013  Local Unified Plan for approval.  The motion carried.
Allocations for next program year have been received:

· WIA Youth:  $481,751 (6.6% decrease)

· WIA Adult:   $325,683 (15.2% decrease)

· WIA Dislocated Worker:  $335,219 (1.27% decrease)

Diane noted that the State received larger cuts in funding for WIA Adult and Dislocated (-7.43% and -20.3% respectively).  However, due to formula factors (unemployment, poverty, etc.) we are receiving a slightly higher percentage of a smaller pie.

II. Gants Received
Diane Halvorson distributed an update on the grants received from January 1 to April 30, 2013.  A total of $304,383 was received in additional funding.  This includes:  Martin County Summer Youth funding, additional SNAP (food stamp employment & training) funding,  a second special allotment for dislocated worker services, and a Youth DEI to develop services for youth with disabilities.

III. Staff Reviews

Chair Deb Barnes will be coordinating with the Executive Committee to conduct the annual review of the Executive Director.  Deb asked that staff update the comparable salary information for other rural WSAs and it was recommended that Deb contact another WSA Chair.

The meeting adjourned.[image: image1.png]



